
BOARD OF CIVIL AUTHORITY MEETING 
 

 
DATE & TIME: November 10, 2021 at 5:00PM at the Dummerston Town Office 
  
MEMBERS PRESENT:    Terry Chapman, Laurie Frechette, Maria Glabach, Ruth Hoffman, Bill Holiday, 
Paul Normandeau, Lew Sorenson 
 
NOT PRESENT:  Betsy Bates, David Baxendale, Zeke Goodband, Rebecca Lotka, Pam McFadden 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:00PM by Chair, Bill Holiday. 
 
The Board reviewed the proposed 2021 Legislative Reapportionment. Dummerston will now be paired with 
Putney and have one representative to the State Legislature.  
 
Paul moved to approve the reapportionment as presented. Terry seconded the motion; it passed by a 
unanimous vote. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:07PM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by:  Laurie Frechette, Clerk 


